

ALL SAINTS' C. of E. (AIDED) PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY UNIT

Moor Road, Chorley, Lancs. PR7 2LR

Tel.: (01257) 262489 Fax: (01257) 263860

Follow us on Twitter - @chorleyallsaint School Text Number - 07860030339

Head Teacher: Sarah Partington Email: head@allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk Web Site: www.allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk

Newsletter 22.9.17



Award Winners

This week's 'Pupils of the week' winners are:

Reception – Joshua S, Year 1- Freya W, Year 2- Phillip M, Year 3- Robert B Year 4- Teejay M, Year 5- Ryan B, Year 6- Antonia O

This week's 'Writing Award' winners are:

Rec – Charlie L, Year 1- Georgia G, Year 2- Noah Q, Year 3- Veda R, Year 4- Keane P, Year 5- Cori B, Year 6 – Aiden A

Nursery 'Star Awards' – Aaron-Paul K (<u>Nursery children will receive their awards in class</u>)
Parents of the 'Pupil of the week' and 'Writing' are invited to our assembly on Friday, 29th

week' and 'Writing' are invited to our assembly on Friday, 29th September at 9.00am.

PE Kit

Your child must have a full PE Kit in school at all times. PE is a compulsory part of the school curriculum. Can you please ensure your child has suitable shorts/tracksuit bottoms/T-shirt and pumps/trainers to wear. Shorts and T-shirts can be purchased from school.

Earrings cannot be worn for PE and can no longer be taped over; children need to remove their own earrings or parents must remove before they come to school.

Harvest

Our school harvest service will be held in church at 11.00am on Thursday, 28th September. Please come and join us. Year 3 will lead our worship! We would be grateful of any donations of fresh fruit, veg, tins and packets which will be distributed to local residents and given to the Chorley Foodbank.

Y6 London Trip

There is a meeting for Parents/Children in school on Monday, 9th October at 6.00pm for those going on the London trip. Please ensure someone attends as we have important information to give out.

Sporting Achievement

Y6 Multisports – On Wednesday Y6 went to Southlands to take part in a Multisports competition. There were seven sports including, football; throwing & catching; gymnastics; agility; running & rugby. It was a close result with only a few points separating each team but we were not in the medals. Well done to Tegan, Harvey, Jake, Elizabeth, Amelia, Naomi, Lewis & Madison.

Meet the Teacher

We are having our first drop in to meet the teacher on Monday, 25th September. You can call in any time between 3.15 to 4.15pm for an informal chat with the class teacher. Please try and come, the children love showing off their classroom and class teachers will be able to answer any questions you may have.

HobNobs

If you have any children's magazines at home that have been read and no longer required, Mrs McVittie would be grateful to have them for her HobNobs Club.

Prayer Request

Please remember in your prayers, the victims of the devastating hurricanes & earth quake.



The Christian Value we are focusing on this half term is 'Thankfulness'

Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good: his love endures forever.

Chronicles 16:34



Clubs for Autumn 1 half term

Monday - Homework, Y5/6 Dodgeball Club

Tuesday – Homework, Hob Nobs, Y3/4 Dodgeball Club, Y5/6 Football Club, KS2 Choir Club
Wednesday – Homework, KS2 Basketball Club, Y1/2 Multiskills Club
Thursday – Homework, Hob Nobs, Y3/4 Football Club, Y4/5/6 Netball Club, Y6 Computer Club

Friday – Homework

Attendance - The Magic 97

Well done everyone! Keep up the good work!

The attendance percentage for the whole school is being based on the number of children achieving 97%. The averages: Week 1 – 94.9%, Week 2- 88.2%, Week 3- 79.3%

The winning class is Year 5 with 89.7% of children making The Magic 97

With winter fast approaching and wet /colder days, please make sure your child comes to school wearing a coat.

Parking

I would appreciate your co-operation in parking safely and considerately at dropoff and pick-up times. Please do not park on the staff car park, the yellow lines outside the gates and please do not park across resident's driveways.

Health & Safety on the Playground

Dogs - We would like to remind all parents that in the interests of Health and Safety, dogs must not be brought on to the school grounds, except for guide dogs.

Smoking - It is illegal to smoke on our school grounds. With this in mind, I ask that parents/carers refrain from smoking on the school playground (this includes e cigarettes), when dropping off or collecting their child from school.

High School Open Evenings

Southlands Technology College – Mon, 25th September-6pm Albany Science College – Thurs, 28th Sept-5pm Holy Cross Catholic High School – Weds, 11th October-6-8.30pm

Lunchtime Award

Freya S, Y1 Alfie R, Y2 Nathan D. Y2

Recyclying

We have a box in the main entrance for the recycling of batteries.
Please feel free to bring your used batteries from home.

Data Collection Sheet

Please return the Data Collection Sheet sent home with any corrections/additions.

Secondary Admission for September 2018

If your child is in Year 6 you will need to apply for their High School place. The deadline for applications is 31st October 2017. www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools. Speak to Mrs Walters or Mrs Constable if you are having difficulties.

Primary Admission for September 2017

If your child has a 4th Birthday between 1st September 2017 & 31 August 2018 they will start primary school in September 2018. You will still need to apply for a place even if your child attends a nursery linked to a primary school. The deadline for applications is 15th January 2018. www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools. Speak to Mrs Walters or Mrs Constable if you are having difficulties.

Date	Event	Details
25.9.17	Meet the Teacher	3.15-4.15pm
27.10.17	Finish for Half Term	3.30pm
2.10.17	Y2, The Gruffalo	Please return permission slip & payment
9.10.17	London Meeting	6.00pm in School
27.10.17	Finish for Half Term	3.15pm
6.11.17	School Opens	8.50am (8.00am for Breakfast Club)
7-10 Nov	Y5 Borwick Hall	
22.12.17	Close for Christmas	2.30pm
8.1.18	School Opens	8.50am (8.00am for Breakfast Club)